CiITY OF NEW BEDFORD
JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

August 10, 2022

City Council President Ian Abreu and
Honorable Members of the City Council
133 William Street

New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am pleased to submit for your confirmation the appointment of Jennifer A. Vieira as the
Director of the Department of Facilities and Fleet Management.

Ms. Vieira is a devoted and committed employee of the City of New Bedford and has
served as the Acting Director since December 05, 2021. She has been employed with the
City since 2011, assuming roles of greater complexity and responsibility in the Auditor’s
Department, and with DFFM. During her tenure she has displayed strong leadership
qualities and the ability to manage the personnel and duties involved in operating DFFM.

Ms. Vieira has a thorough knowledge of the overall operations of DFFM and will be an
asset to the City in this position. In short, Ms. Vieira is an excellent choice for the
position of DirgCi#t of Facilities and Fleet Management.

cc. Jennifer A. Vieira
Personnel
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